UNIVERSITY OF SANTA CLARA
Santa Clara, California

HOUSE RULES FOR WOMEN SOPHOMORE STUDENTS

Quiet should be maintained in the Halls at all times, but particularly
during the study periods and after 11:00 P,M., Boisterous behavior,
slamming the doors, loud playing of radios or record players must be
avoided. All must remain in their own rooms after 11:00 P.M. Sunday
through Thursday.

Calling or talking out the windows of dormitories is prohibited. Drapes
are to be drawn at night when lights are on. Window sills must be kept

free of debris. A dignified, respectable appearance must be maintained

in the rooms at all times.

Monday through Thursday from 7:00 P.M. to 11:00 P.M. are study periods.
All are obliged to be in their rooms during this time. They are not to
leave the Hall for work in the Library, meetings, lectures, etc. without
permission of the Prefect. Group study will be allowed only with explicit
permission of the Prefect.

Students may leave the Hall for 30 minutes between 9:00 and 10:00 P.M.
for an evening snack. Those who leave the Hall must sign out and state
their destination.

LIGHTS: Monday through Thursday lights out at 12:00 Midnight. Extension
for study purposes may be granted on an individual basis on request.
Those who abuse this privilege by noise will be fined.

Friday and Saturday no specific time for lights out but in con-
sideration for other students quiet must be maintained. Offenders will
be dealt with individually.

Sunday lights out at 11:00 P,M., with no extensions allowed.

CHECK-IN TIME: Monday through Thursday 7:00 P.M.
Friday and Saturday 1:00 A.M.
Sunday 10:30 P M.

Extensions on Friday and Saturday must be obtained from House Mother before
you check out on those nights. Regular room checks will be made to see
that these hours are observed. Unauthorized absence over night will result
in suspension from University.

Those who leave the campus for a week-end, or one night thereof must:

a. Sign out on the form provided by the House Mother.

b. By Thursday night, fill out the postcard and leave it with
the student prefect for mailing to parents.

c. In event a holiday extends a week-end to include Friday the
sign out procedure must be made by Wednesday night.

Failure to follow this procedure will render the student absent from the
campus overnight without proper authorization.
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No resident student may leave the campus for a vacation period before the
designated time without explicit permission of the Dean of Women.

Those who sign out on the week-end will not be permitted to return to
the Hall before noon on the following day.

The telephone may not be used between 7:00 P.M. and 9:00 P.M. Monday
through Thursdays. All in-coming calls will be handled by someone on
telephone duty during study hours. Phone calls should not be made after
10 005P M.

The possession of any type of alcoholic beverage in the Halls, or entering
the Halls under the discernible influence of alcohol will result in suspen-
sion or expulsion from the University. A student who brings alcoholic
beverages to any University function, in her car or on her person, or who
is guilty of violating the Alcoholic Beverage Code of the State, will be
suspended or expelled from the University. No student, even those over 21,
may enter a Bar or Tavern within a mile of the University. Any group
renting a Motel, Hotel or other facilities for parties not authorized or
supervised by the University will be subject to severe disciplinary action.

No men are allowed in the rooms or the corridors of the Residence Halls
at any time. Parents and near relatives may obtain passes to dormitory
from House Mother or the Dean of Women.

Male guests are not to use the Women's Residence patios or pools.

Beds are to be made and rooms put in order by 10:00 A.M. Monday through
Friday, and by 12:00 Noon on Saturday and Sunday. Rooms are subject to
inspection by the House Mother and the Dean of Women.

Students should keep their rooms locked when not occupied. The University
is not responsible for the loss of personal property.

Shorts or slacks or leotards are not to be worn on campus, in the Library,
Dining Hall, Chapel, Student Union, or for lounging in the campus gardens.
They may be worn in the Residence Halls and when going to recreation areas
on or off the campus. Slacks may be worn in the Bowling Alley.



